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HELCOM Baltic Sea Action Plan – an ecosystem approach to the management of human activities
Minna Pyhälä, HELCOM Secretariat
The Helsinki Commission (or HELCOM for short) is the governing body of the "Convention on the Protection of the Marine Environment of the Baltic Sea Area". HELCOM works to protect the marine environment of the Baltic Sea from all sources of pollution through intergovernmental cooperation between Denmark, Estonia, the European Community, Finland, Germany, Latvia, Lithuania, Poland, Russia and Sweden.
In November 2007, the ministers for the environment of the HELCOM countries adopted an ambitious action plan, the HELCOM Baltic Sea Action Plan (BSAP), to radically reduce pollution to the Baltic Sea and reverse its degradation by 2021. The holistic plan contains concrete and meaningful actions to solve the major problems affecting the Baltic Sea including measures: to curb eutrophication, prevent pollution involving hazardous substances, improve maritime safety and accident response capacity, and halt habitat destruction and the decline in biodiversity. The plan specifies milestones and final compliance dates and includes a system of measurable parameters that make it possible to evaluate the efficiency of adopted measures, and whether we are on our way towards reaching the desired state of the Baltic Sea.

The BSAP is a first ever attempt by a regional seas convention to incorporate the ecosystem-based approach into the protection of the marine environment. The core policy of the plan is based on “ecological objectives” defined to reflect a common vision of a healthy sea - a sea with diverse biological components functioning in balance and supporting a wide range of sustainable human economic and social activities. Example objectives include clear water, an end to excessive algal blooms, and viable populations of species. As the BSAP follows adaptive management principles, the objectives and targets will be periodically reviewed and revised using a harmonized approach and most updated information.
One of the major highlights of the new plan is that it opens a new era in marine environmental protection by including the concept of maximum allowable nutrient input, which still makes it possible for the Baltic Sea to reach a good ecological status. The plan also contains provisional country-wise annual nutrient input reduction targets for both nitrogen and phosphorus, to be achieved mainly through better wastewater treatment around the region and measures preventing excessive pollution loads from agriculture. 
The EC has recognized that the HELCOM BSAP will be instrumental for the successful implementation of the EU Marine Strategy Framework Directive in the region. The importance of HELCOM’s work is also recognized in relation to the EU Maritime Policy, and the EU Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region draws heavily from the HELCOM Baltic Sea Action Plan in its environmental as well as safety and security pillars. 

Further reading: 

HELCOM Baltic Sea Action Plan (a summary, back ground information as well as the complete Action Plan are available via the HELCOM website at: http://www.helcom.fi/BSAP/en_GB/intro/) 
	
	
	

	
	Page 2 of 2
	



